Intake Policy

As a “No-Kill” shelter, Dewey Animals will never euthanize an animal to control the number of animals in our foster care.  Therefore, we can only accept the intake of animals as our capacity and resources allow.  We accomplish this via a selective admission process that determines the physical and mental health of the animal.  This type of testing includes, but is not limited to:

· General health screening for all animals.

· Leukemia and FIV test for all felines. A feline intake will be declined due to a positive test. In the event of a positive test result, we will provide contact information for other rescues that may be able to help.

· Temperament testing.  All animals must be friendly and socialized and cannot exhibit any aggressive or extreme fearful behaviors toward other animals or humans.

· Behavioral Issues such as spraying, inappropriate peeing or defecating or destructive behavior are reasons for a feline being declined.

Adhering to this policy ensures that the animals in our care are as mentally and physically healthy as possible so that they can find a life-long home for them quickly.

